

## NORTHEASTERN LOCAL SCHOOL DISTRICT

School and community working together for student success.

Northeastern Local Board of Education 1414 Bowman Road Springfield, Ohio 45502-8807 Telephone (937) 325-7615 Fax (937) 328-6592 www.nelsd.org

Leonard E. Kadel President

R. Douglas Murphy Vice President

Ed Steiner

Linda A. Jordan

John Davey

Denise Robinson Treasurer

Dr. Louis A. Kramer Superintendent

> Shawn Blazer Assistant Superintendent

Steven. K. Linson Director of Student Services Dear Parent/Guardian:

As we begin another school year in the Northeastern School District, we want to share information about a new policy to allow the administration of some non-prescribed medications (generic Tylenol, Ibuprofen, Tums, Cough Drops) to students with written parental/guardian permission. Only the listed medications will be given, and dosages will follow package directions. Permission for your child to receive these medications is strictly voluntary. Please read the attached form carefully and fill it out in its entirety.

## Please note that the administration of prescription drugs still requires both parental and physician permission.

It is the hope of both the District Administration and your School Nurse Team that this policy will give students the opportunity to receive treatment as needed for minor aches and pains, allowing them to return to the classroom to comfortably continue with their education. Your School Nurse will contact you if she has any concern about your child's symptoms or if requests for medication become excessive.

The Northeastern District will purchase the medications listed above (including liquid Tylenol and Ibuprofen) for your convenience. There is no need to send any over-the-counter medications to school.

Please feel free to contact your school administration or School Nurse with any questions or concerns.

Sincerely,

Steven K. Linson

Director of Student Services

Northeastern Local School District

stevelinson@nelsd.org